
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT O8 2021 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 105 without my signature. 

This bill would modify several processes related to civil service job 
announcements, examinations, classifications, and hiring practices. Additionally, 
it would require certain boards and commissions to include appointed 
representatives of underrepresented groups and institute new data collection 
requirements. 

I believe that California has a responsibility to recruit and retain a workforce that 
reflects California's diversity and treats all of our employees with respect, dignity, 
and equity. My Administration remains committed to furthering that cause and 
that's why we have established the California Leads as an Employer Initiative. 
The goal of this initiative is to implement policies that promote a diverse and 
inclusive workforce reflective of California, ensure a respectful workplace free of 
harassment, and address gender and racial pay gaps in the state workforce. 
Additionally, we established a Chief Equity Officer at the Government 
Operations Agency this year who will focus on diversifying state hiring, 
recruitment, retention, and training. 

While the goals of AB 105 are laudable, elements of the bill conflict with existing 
constitutional requirements, labor agreements, and current data collection 
efforts. Therefore, it may have unintended consequences that warrant further 
consideration. Furthermore, as AB 105 would cost tens of millions of dollars, these 
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one-time and significant ongoing costs should be considered through the 
annual state budget process. 

I would encourage the author to collaborate with the Administration to address 
these concerns and look forward to continued partnership as we continue to 
work to build a more inclusive state government. 

Sincerely, 


